

St. George Lawn Bowling Executive Meeting

Tuesday August 17/21

Chair: Lesley Durham-McPhee

Attending: Laura Ritchie, Dave Pierce, Elaine Miskimmins

Meeting to discuss Clubhouse Rentals

- We discussed the fact that Lesley and Laura revamped the rental agreement in the spring and as a result of the province implementing more stringent covid rules and delaying the opening of rentals we will discuss the new agreement when the time is more appropriate
- Dave presented some financial information regarding the expenses involved with our current rentals and we are in agreement that an increase in the price of rentals will occur when we resume after province permits
- Laura will ask Brenda if she is still interested in renting and cleaning the hall
- Brenda will be doing a full cleaning of the hall prior to its first rental if she is interested at a cost of \$100
- Lesley will get quotes on a new dishwasher and freezer to see if we can purchase both with the budget that has been authorized

Promotional Events

- We discussed the possibility of offering promotional events to local service groups, county employees etc. rental of the greens as an income source as well. Looking at the spring or when things normalize before discussing this further.

Return to Play

- Bowls Canada has allowed measuring once again with the stipulation that only one person per green be involved
- Lesley will send out a modification to all members for clarification

Applefest Adventures Event

- Takes place on September 18/21 from 10:00 am to 5:00 pm
- We will participate in this event to hopefully encourage more interest in our club and have a display of lawnbowling "fun" on the green while visitors watch or hopefully participate
- Possibly put the names of interested participants in a draw for a freebie of some sort
- Perhaps Renee will loan us her shade tent or we can use the clubhouse depending on what Step we are in with covid protocols
- We will require all participants to sign a declaration and a waiver before joining in
- A meeting of marketing and membership will be arranged to work out the details and enlist volunteers to help with the day

Expenses for County Budget

- Dave sent out an email to members asking for suggestions as to what they would like to see happen at the club. Hopefully we get constructive feedback to discuss
- We talked about the possibility of having ditches installed

Laura made a motion to allow two new members to use their dues towards next year as they are unable to participate this season. Dave seconded the motion

MEETING ADJOURNED